






 
    

 

    

   

   

   
 
 

 
 

 

16. “Plan for sea level rise of not less than 0.8 metres by 2100 and allow for the combined effects 
of tides, storm surges, coastal processes and local conditions such as topography and geology 
when assessing risks and coastal impacts associated with climate change.” 

17. Strategic documentation prepared for C69 are well in excess of 0.8m sea level rise and set sea 
level rise (SLR) at 1.2m.  The level of risk applied to the Port Fairy Floodplain through C69 is 
not consistent with State Planning Policy.   

18. The landowners have concerns that flood mitigation works to alter levels of Reedy Creek on 
the eastern side of the Princes Highway are not addressed and/or proposed as part of C69.  
Investigation and proposal of flood mitigation works such as this would potentially lessen the 
impact of residential zoned land on the western side of the Princes Highway to provide for 
increased viability of land to be used for critically needed land supply that is not directly 
adjacent to the Belfast Lough and the Moyne River. 

19. The Revised Local Floodplain Development Plan and the proposed Floodway Overlay will likely 
make it very difficult to gain a permit to construct new dwellings or dwelling extensions on 
the land. 

20. The landowners do not support this change to the planning controls, which would impact 
the ability to construct a dwelling to meet the future needs of their family or to redevelop 
the site for some expansion of their established accommodation facility, . 

Figure 4 Draft mapping prepared by Council to indicate 0.8m potential controls 








